Minutes from the October 6, 2000, Student Technology Fee Committee meeting are as follows: 

In Attendance: Committee members - Mike Asoodeh, Cleve Bankston, Jill Landesberg, Donna Methvien,  Bea Baldwin, TiJean Rodriguez, Will Wayne.  Also in attendance were Clarissa Schiro, Archie Carriere, Rosalyn Chauvin and Brad O’Hara. 

* Change in Committee membership - Brad O’Hara, Vice President for Student Affairs was introduced to the committee.  He will be taking Jill Landesberg’s place during her maternity leave and will begin attending all meetings until that time. 

* The September meeting minutes were reviewed.  A motion was made by TiJean Rodriguez and seconded by Jill Landesberg to approve the minutes.  The vote was 7-0 in favor of approving this motion. 

* Proposed form for requesting surplus computers - Jill Landesberg reported on the subcommittee for the proposed form for requesting surplus computers.  Dr. Landesberg indicated that Donna Methvien had taken over this project for her and Donna gave the report to the committee.  She passed out the subcommittee’s recommended form included Dr. Moffett’s input. After reviewing the form the committee recommended the following changes: taking the VP ranking statement out, adding a cover memo to provide additional explanation and information with a statement that if the Dean’s feel strongly about ranking they can put it in a separate justification memo.  A motion was made by Cleve Bankston that with these recommended changes the form be presented by Dr. Asoodeh at the Dean’s Council meeting for distribution to their Department Heads.  TiJean Rodriguez seconded the motion.  The vote was 7-0 in favor of approving this motion.   Action Item:  Dr. Asoodeh will present the form to the Dean’s Council at their next meeting. 

* Inventory of transferred computers – A discussion was held concerning the need to transfer the old surplus computers to the inventory of the receiving department.  This has been presented to Richard Thompson and based on his recommendations we will be able to do this if we follow a procedure that was agreed upon with the Internal Auditor.  A motion was made by Jill Landesberg and seconded by TiJean Rodriguez, to approve transferring the old surplus computers to the inventory of the receiving department and following the procedure that was established.  The vote was 7-0 in favor of approving the motion. 
  

* Streamlining of check out equipment procedure – A report was given on this on-going process that the information has been moved to an Excel database and is continuing to be streamlined.  Cleve Bankston mentioned that Ben Manuel in the Student Union office has a scheduling program that might be good to look at.  Action Item:  Clarissa Schiro will contact Mr. Manuel to find out more about their program and will report at the next meeting. 

* Additional Check-Out Equipment – Donna Methvien provided a spreadsheet with prices for additional equipment for check out.  The only changes that were recommended was to reduce the number of External Zip Drives from 10 to 5 and to add a Cabinet for Storage of this equipment.  A motion was made by TiJean Rodriguez and seconded by Cleve Bankston to approve ordering the additional equipment with the changes noted.  The vote was 7- 0 in favor of approving this motion.  Action Item:  Donna Methvien will order the approved equipment and storage cabinet. 

* Arts and Sciences STL – The position description for the Student Technology Liaison for the College of Arts and Sciences was distributed.  A motion was made by TiJean Rodriguez and seconded by Bea Baldwin that this position description be approved and that Clarissa Schiro proceed with hiring someone to fill this position.  The vote was 7-0 in favor of approving the motion. 

* Software allowing blocking of commands in Windows and Microsoft – Information was distributed for some software that is being looked at to possibly replace FORTRESS.  This item will be looked into further and readdressed at the next meeting. 

* Laptop hard drives - Cleve, Will and Dr. Asoodeh reported on their meeting about the creation of additional space on the laptop hard drives and will meet again to discuss it further.  Dr. Asoodeh expressed concern about the possibility of illegal copies of software being installed. 

* LEQSF grant matches - Several months ago the committee approved providing matches for LEQSF grants in the amount of $82,000.  Jill Landesberg made a motion to formally approve the funding of these matches and Cleve Bankston seconded the motion.  The vote was 7-0 in favor of the approving the motion.  Action Item:  Dr. Asoodeh will contact Dean Miller and Dr. Fontenot about the approval. 

* SOAC request for checkout equipment – TiJean brought to the committee a request from the Director of Student Organizations/Greek Life for the Technology Fee to purchase equipment that could be checked out by organizations through the SOAC.  Since we have approved the expansion of the equipment for check out, the committee’s discussion resulted in the broadening of the criteria for checking out equipment to include academic and organization activities.  This would allow the organizations to check out equipment for their functions as well as students checking it out for academic use.  Action Item:  Dr. Asoodeh will notify Mary Ann Callais of this decision. 

* HI-FUSION - Dr. Asoodeh reported on a free internet service called Hi Fusion and requested that the committee members obtain packets of information about Hi Fusion from Sam Domiano’s office to review before the next meeting. 

* Disk Space for Students - Dr. Asoodeh reported that the disk space for each student’s use has been increased from 5 mg. to 25 mg. 

* SGA Mini-Lab - Cleve brought to the committee a proposal prepared by Will Wayne with an estimated total of $12,450 to provide new computers for students to use in the SGA office.  This will be reviewed and considered at the next meeting. 

* A motion to adjourn was made by TiJean and seconded by Cleve.  The meeting was adjourned at 1:00 p.m. 

* Rosalyn will notify everyone of the date and time of the next meeting. 

